Our Parish Website with live streaming from the Cathedral

www.killarneyparish.com

Mon 6.15pm

Tues 6.15pm

Sun 12noon

KILLARNEY PARISH NEWSLETTER

Priests of the Parish: Fr Kieran O'Brien Adm., Fr Jim Lenihan, Fr Niall Howard, Parish Office 6631014

Opening Hours (Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri 10am - 1pm & 2pm - 5pm & Wed 10am - 1pm) After hours emergency no. 087/6501998. Franciscan Friary 6631066

Safeguarding Children

Jim Sheehy, Designated Liaison Person 087 6362780

MASS INTENTIONS 1ST JUNE - 7TH JUNE 2020 ST. MARY'S CATHEDRAL:

All Masses this week will be behind closed doors, no congregations are allowed.

These Masses will be broadcast on the parish radio and on the webcam via www.killarneyparish.com.

Morning Mass Mon - Sat 10.30am (behind closed doors)

Bank Holiday - No 6.15pm

Mary O' Donoghue Culloty, Oakwood, Woodlawn

Wed	6.15pm	John & Margaret Looney, Dalton's Avenue
Thur	6.15pm	Mary Cronin, High Street
Fri	6.15pm	Danny Falvey, Falshea House, Tralee Road & Marcus O'Shea
Sat	6.15pm	Denis Casey, Pinewood Estate, Park Road (1st Anniversary)
		Michael Jim O'Donoghue, Valley View, Gortdromakerrie
		Kathleen & Matthew McIntyre, Dalton's Avenue Diarmuid & Sheila Cahill, Clash, Lissivigeen
		Bridget O'Callaghan, Pinewood Estate
		Mary & Marguerite Fleming, Glounlea, Currow Joan O'Leary, Upper Lissivigeen
		John Cremin, Rathmore
		Phil & Paddy O'Donoghue, Tiernaboul
		Joe Taylor, Ardaneanig
Sun	8.00am	Mary & Michael Fleming, their infant Son &
		their Granddaughter Majella
Sun	10.30am	Dan Doona, 19 Coolegrean Park &

All the intentions will be offered, but the Masses will be behind closed doors. Join in on the parish radio or on the webcam or be united in spiritual and prayerful communion.

Mary & Danny Brosnan, Rockfield, Faha

Patrick Delaney, 16 Countess Grove

DEATHS: Please Pray for.....

Daniel Nolan, Shanakiel, Rathcoole, Mallow, Co. Cork

1ST ANNIVERSARIES: We Remember

Denis Casey, Pinewood Estate, Sarah O'Leary, Pinewood Estate

Putting your prayers and petitions before the altar:

We are delighted so many are able to join us for Mass via the parish radio and the webcam. But this is such a tough time for so many people - being unable to attend Mass in person, unable to come to pray in the Church, unable to light their candle for their own needs and intentions. You are very welcome to send us your personal prayers and petitions by text on 087 3753400 or to killarney@dioceseofkerry.ie, and we will print them and place them in a basket in front of the altar at the Cathedral. You are welcome to include your first name on the message, but they will be treated with confidence and will not be read aloud at Mass. Be assured of the priests of the parish praying for you and your intentions at this challenging time.

THE PARISH OFFICE hours are the same, but behind closed doors at the moment. But ring 064 6631014 or 087 3753400 or email killarney@dioceseofkerry.ie during the above office hours and Sheila will help with Mass Intentions, bookings etc.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION HOLY HOUR: The proposed day of prayer for the Parish Eucharistic Adoration Groups has been postponed, in it's place there will be a Holy Hour Streamed from the Cathedral on Thursday evening the 4th of June at 8.00pm, streaming from the Cathedral. To access the link, go to the Killarney Parish Website or MCN Media.tv.

ST JOHN'S CEMETERY: The Annual Mass in St Johns Cemetery, Madams Hill will be held at a later date.

FRANCISCAN FRIARY HOLY HOUR: Live on Facebook every Mon, Wed, Fri & Sunday from 11.15—12.15, Go to google, type Killarney Franciscan Friary Facebook and you can join in the holy hour.

FRANCISCAN FRIARY CHURCH opened daily from 8.30am-7pm church will open with restrictions for private prayer. The Franciscan Moments in the Friary Garden will be live on line on Facebook at 5pm each Sunday evening as well daily masses continue Monday, Wednesday, Friday and Sunday @ 11.15 followed by holy hour

OUR PRAYER FOR YOU: As always, but especially now, be assured of our prayer for you, of you being include in our Masses and intentions. But also be assured of our over the parish radio, over the webcam, and our continued ministry er the phone. And always remember that our ministry continues for the sick and those on their final journey. There is always a priest available on the Parish emergency number (0876501998) and don't hesitate to contact. Obviously we will be following directions of best practice of hand hygiene, distancing etc, through all this.

Message from Bishop Ray on reopening Churches:

"Visiting a church reminds all of us: that Christ is ever present in our midst; that the Mass continues to be celebrated in our parishes on behalf of and for us all; that we are strengthened by having time to turn to God each day in prayer.

Continue to observe 100% all Public Health restrictions and guidance. If your local community does not seem to have had people who contracted the virus, give thanks to God, and don't become complacent. "

The Cathedral is now open

We are delighted that Bishop Ray has announced that we can reopen Cathedral for personal prayer (but we will not have congregations for Mass for some time yet sadly). But we still need to be prudent and exercise caution and good hygiene practices. We are only opening the Cathedral at the moment so as to avail of the size of the Cathedral to help with distancing and also that we can manage cleaning etc there first. It will be open daily from 11am to 5.30pm. At the main entrance, the inner doors will be open so that people can enter and leave without touching door handles. We will have regular cleaning and have sanitiser dispensers in place. As people are doing for visiting other places, so also it is encouraged to wash your hands before leaving home and on return, using gloves or mask if you wish, being aware to touch as few surfaces as possible, allowing at least 2metres distance to others, being patient with others walking the aisles and not to congregate at candle shrines etc.

While the Cathedral will be closed during Mass time, please join with us on the parish radio and on the webcam via www.killarneyparish.com, praying for God's protection for us, for our loved ones, and for our society in these positive steps to increase movement.

TROCAIRE: The work of Trocaire throughout the world continues, and any support you can give would be greatly appreciated. You can send your contribution directly online to trocaire.org, by post to Trocaire, St Patrick's College, Maynooth, Co. Kildare, or you can drop your continuation to the parish office postbox when it suits you. We have also a collection box in the Cathedral if you want to leave it there.

PENTECOST – Praying for the Confirmation Children: Sadly the Sacrament of Confirmation was not celebrated this Spring time due to the restrictions, and our hope is to celebrate it in the Autumn. Please pray for the children today and this week, asking the Holy Spirit of Pentecost to guide the children and the families in their faith and their lives